Freedom of Information Act 2000 – emergency housing
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked:
A) The number of pregnant women who were given emergency housing in 2016/17 and 2017/18.
B) What type of emergency housing each pregnant woman was given. 

C) The average length in weeks of the emergency housing.

D) Details of whether any of those pregnant women were given emergency housing more than once while still pregnant. 

E) The number of pregnant women who were given longer-term housing after leaving emergency housing.

Please see an example below of how I would like the data laid out.  

	Year
	The total number of pregnant women given emergency housing
	Type of emergency housing eg B&B
	Type of emergency housing eg homeless hostel
	Other types of emergency housing (please specify)
	Average duration of length in emergency housing (in weeks)
	Number of pregnant women given emergency housing more than once in each year
	Number of pregnant women given longer-term housing after leaving emergency housing

	2016/17
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	2017/18
	
	
	
	
	
	
	


If it will exceed costs to provide data for both years, please just focus on 2017/18. 

Answer: 
The requested information is not recorded in a reportable format by the Council.  To collate this information would require a manual trawl of every case for the period in question.

The information needs to be interrogated from all family cases which are held in 3 different systems.  There are approximately 60 plus cases that need to be checked through and it is estimated that it would take at least 2 hours to check each case. 

The whole exercise would exceed the cost limit prescribed in the Freedom of Information Act.   

Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, along with locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

The Council has duly determined that to undertake such an exercise would exceed the limit specified above.

This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 


